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Sent: Sunday, January 26, 2025 10:18 PM
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Subject:

*#**¥CAUTION:This 1s an EXTERNAL email. Exercise caution. DO NOT open
attachments or click links from unknown senders or unexpected email ****

Regarding the traffic and road near 4151 Soquel Dr in Soquel. At one time we did not
have a lot of traffic, but it is out of control. People are speeding who should be cited. |
believe the speed limitis too the fact that is not far from a school

And where | live there areamy seniors,disabled people and children. The traffic is too
fast,and to get to the signalis a struggle. Even the signal only gives 12 seconds and cars
will almost run you over. We need a crosswalk in front of or near 4151 Soquel Dr. We
need yellow cross walk,so we can be treated with dignity. Possibly flashing light would
be ideal,or maybe the light at 41st and Soquel be longer so pedestrian have time to walk.
Sincerely a grandmother and concerned citizens





